## GO & MAKE DISCIPLES OF THE NATIONS

GOING to work at the East Asia School of Theology is like being among the nations (we've had people from 19 countries).

One student from the US commented that learning from the many diverse culture and life experiences here made his missionary preparation "complete."

BETWEEN June and July, we spoke in 15 meetings to youth groups, churches, and campus workers. The most memorable speaking engagement I (YK) had was at the Calvary Church youth camp, where 23 of the 27 campers stood up on the last evening for commitment.

As I was leaving in my car, an 18-year-old Polytechnic student ran after me and said, crying (this was a six-foot tall and huge guy), "Mrs Tan, thank you. Please pray for me."

LAST week, Julienne graduated with a Bachelor's of Fine Arts (honors, second upper) degree in Visual Communications. As we watched her walk across the stage to receive her degree, we felt very grateful.

That this gentle and talented human being is our child and God's child.

That our Heavenly Father had provided for all her needs (we had only enough for her first year when she started).

That throughout the four years at NTU, she had lacked nothing: joy in learning, grace through the many lonely nights of projects and computer crashes, and solid Christian friends.

Above all, we are grateful that God has given our daughter a heart to obey Him. Next month, Julienne will spend ten days in Japan to reach out to abused and abandoned children.

GOD is good.

Roland 3 YK
August 2009

We were not renewing our marriage vows. Just a fun intro to a talk on letting go before we could let others in.



Roland & Ying Kheng Tan, 336 Tah Ching Rd #08-183, Singapore 610336 Tel: 62654781 roland@sccc.org.sg yingkheng@yahoo.com.sg